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BRANDO~ 
SCHOOL DIVISION 


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 


TO BE HELD MONDAY, MAY 14, 2012 AT 7:00 P.M. 


J. L. MILNE BOARDROOM, ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 


1031 - 6TH STREET, BRANDON, MANITOBA 


1.00 AGENDA/MINUTES: 


K. Zabowski 
Secretary-Treasurer 


AGENDA 


1.01 Reference to Statement of Board Operations 


1.02 Approval of Agenda 


1.03 Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meetings 


a) Special Board Meeting, April 23, 2012. 
Adopt. 


b) Regular Board Meeting, April 23, 2012. 
Adopt. 


c) Special Board Meeting, May 1, 2012. 
Adopt. 


2.00 GOVERNANCE MATTERS: 


May 9, 2012 







Agenda May 8,2012 


2.01 Presentations For Information 


2.02 Reports of Committees 


a) 


b) 


c) 


d) 


e) 


School Division/ParenUGuardian Advisory Committee Minutes 


Divisional Futures and Community Relations Committee Minutes 
- April 19, 2012 
- April 24, 2012 
- April 26, 2012 


Personnel Committee Minutes 


Finance Committee Minutes 


Other 
- Trip to Grand Rapids, Manitoba - April 25, 2012 


Maple Leaf Lunch and Learn Event - May 4,2012 


K. Sumner 


P. Bowslaugh 


L. Ross 


M. Snelling 


M. Sefton 
M. Snelling 


2.03 Delegations and Petitions 


1. Mr. Ken Jackson, Brandon General Museum, regarding the B.J. Hales collection. 


2. Steven Cherewyk, Parent, regarding request to ride school bus with his child. 


2.04 Communications for Action 


a) Sherrill-Lee and Bob Hyra, May 8, 2012, sharing their thoughts about the current 
method of transportation for shOp and home economics programming in the Division. 
They received very little information from their school about the expectation for children 
to transport themselves to Home EconomiCS programming. They note they received a 
notice a day or two in advance, upon their child being handed a city bus pass on the 1" 
day of their scheduled Home Ec. Class. As they both work out of town, travelling by city 
transit was the child's only option. They had to rely on and were thankful to have 
neighbours share their experiences as they had an older child who took city transit to 
such classes in the past. The lack of communication from the school/division was most 
disappointing. They have signed wavier forms for events when all class room teachers 
and administration are in attendance to supervise. Therefore, they ask the question 
"Where is the true risk and most need to ensure that parents have received thorough 
and proper communication about off site school related activities?" They ask the Board 
to revisit the transportation issue for these valuable and necessary programs in the 
division and if there are feasible transportation options to be explored to consider them. 
At the very least they ask that there be a process followed by each school to inform both 
students and parents in advance about the option of City transit and expecting them to 
"hop on the next bus".(Appendix A). 


Refer Business Arising. 


2.05 Business Arising 


- From Previous Delegation 
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Agenda May 8, 2012 


- From Board Agenda 


a) From Communications for Action 2.04a) Sherrill-Lee and Bob Hyra, sharing their 
thoughts about the current method of transportation for shop and home economics 
programming in the Division. They ask the Board to revisit the transportation issue for 
these valuable and necessary programs in the division and if there are feasible 
transportation options to be explored to consider them. At the very least they ask that 
there be a process followed by each school to inform both students and parents in 
advance about the option of City transit and expecting them to "hop on the next bus". 


- MSBA issues (last meeting of the month) 


- From Report of Senior Administration 


a) School Reports - NIL 
b) Learning Support Services Presentation - Nola Warnica, Westman Project Manager, 


Career Trek. 
c) Items from Senior Administration Report­


Tabled Motion - Refer Motions. 
Giving of Notice - Policy 5074 - Refer Motions. 
Giving of Notice - Policies 6006 and 6019 - Refer Motions. 
Trustee Inquiries: 


• Trustee Kruck - Receipt of Information regarding Financial 
Hardship. 


2.06 Public Inquiries (max. 15 minutes) 


2.07 Motions 


Tabled Motion: 
49/2012 That Policy 4041 - "Fundraising" is hereby reaffirmed. 


61/2012 That Policy and Procedures 5074 - "Workplace Violence Prevention" is hereby 
approved. 


62/2012 That the following policies be rescinded: 
Policy 6006 - "Administrator of Student Support Services"; 
Policy 6019 - "Role of the Teacher". 


63/2012 That the Letter of Understanding between the Brandon Teacher's Association of the 
Manitoba Teachers' Society and the Brandon School Division providing for the 
secondment of the Local Association President on a full-time basis for the 2012/2013 
school year be approved; and the Chairperson and Secretary-Treasurer be authorized 
to affix their signatures thereto. 


2.08 Bylaws 


That By-Law 1/2012 being a by-law to amend By-Law 4/2010 regarding the authorization of 
payments of indemnities to Trustees be now read for the first time. 
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Agenda May 8,2012 


2.09 Giving of Notice 


I hereby give notice that at the next meeting, I or someone in my stead, will introduce a motion to 
rescind Form 7004.2 - "Violent Incident Report Form". 


2.10 Inquiries 


Trustee Inquiries 


3.00 ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION: 


3.01 Report of Senior Administration 


Receive and File. 


3.02 Communications for Information 


a) Dr. Paul Fieldhouse, Nutrition Research and Policy Analyst, on behalf of The Healthy 
Schools Team, Healthy Living, Seniors and Consumer Affairs, Manitoba Education, 
Heaithy Child Manitoba, May, 2012, enclosing a copy of the 2009 Manitoba School 
Nutrition Survey Report. Copies of the report, plus information, tips and resources on 
healthy foods in schools can be downloaded at: 
www.manitoba.ca/healthyschools/foodinschools. 


Receive and File. 


3.03 Announcements 


a) Workplace Safety & Health Committee Meeting - 1:00 p.m., Wednesday, May 16, 2012, 
Conference Room. 


b) Policy Review Committee Meeting -11:30 a.m., Thursday, May 17, 2012, Board Room. 


c) Special Board Meeting - Expulsion Hearing - 12:00 noon, Tuesday, May 22, 2012, Board 
Room. (TENTATIVE) 


d) Divisional Futures and Community Relations Committee Meeting - 12:00 noon, Friday, 
May 25,2012, Board Room. 


e) Personnel Committee Meeting - 12:00 noon, Monday, May 28,2012, Board Room. 


f) NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING - 7:00 p.m., Monday, May 28,2012, Board Room. 


4.00 IN CAMERA DISCUSSION: 


4.01 Student Issues 


- Reports 


- Trustee Inquiries 
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Agenda 


4.02 Personnel Matters 


- Reports 


a) Confidential #1 - Personnel Report. 


- Trustee Inquiries 


4.03 Property MatterslTenders 


- Reports 


- Trustee Inquiries 


4.04 Board Operations 


- Reports 


- Trustee Inquiries 


5.00 ADJOURNMENT 


May 8,2012 
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May 8, 2012 Appendix A 
135 McVicar Cres 


Brandon. MB R7A 6V2 


Dear Board of Trustees of the Brandon School Division: 


We are writing to share our thoughts about the current method of transportation for shop and home 


economics programming in the division. It was surprising to us, as parents of a grade7 student to 


receive very little information from our school about the expectation for children to transport 


themselves to their Home Ec programming across town. We received a notice of this only a day or two 


in advance, upon our child being handed a city bus pass on the day of his 1st scheduled Home Ec. Class. 


In our situation travelling by city transit is his only option to rely on as both of us work out of town 


during our work day. We relied on and were thankful to have neighbours share their experiences as they 


had an older child who had taken city transit to arrive at their Home Ec program in the past. The lack of 


communication from the school/division was most disappointing, especially working through this on a 


first time basis. It is suprising that a school division who is hung up on waivers and acknowledgement of 


risk for other off site activities did not take appropriate action for communicating with parents in 


advance. I have signed waiver forms for Terry Fox Walks at the Sportsplex track which occurs adjacent 


to our school when all class room teachers and administration are in attendance to supervise. I ask you 


the board, to consider the question "Where is the true risk and most need to ensure that parents have 


received thorough and proper communication about off site school related activities? I ask you the 


board to revisit the transportation issue for these valuable and necessary programs in our division and if 


there are feasible transportation options to be explored to consider those, if not, at very least ensure 


that there is a process followed by each school for informing both kids and parents in advance about the 


option of City transit and expecting them to hop on the next bus. 


Sincerely, 


Sherrill-Lee and Bob Hyra 
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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, THE 
BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION, HELD IN THE J. L. MILNE BOARDROOM, 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE, 1031 - 6TH STREET, BRANDON, MANITOBA, AT 
6:55 P.M., MONDAY, APRIL 23, 2012. 
 
PRESENT: 
Mr. M. Sefton, Chairperson, Mr. M. Snelling, Vice-Chairperson, Mr. P. Bartlette,  
Mrs. P. Bowslaugh, Mr. D. Karnes, Mr. G. Kruck, Mr. J. Murray, Dr. L. Ross. 
 
Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. K. Zabowski and Recording Secretary: Ms. S. Bailey. 
 
Senior Administration:  Dr. D. M. Michaels, Superintendent, Mr. G. Malazdrewicz, 
Associate Superintendent, Ms. B. Switzer, Director of Human Resources. 
 
REGRETS:  Mr. K. Sumner, Mr. D. Labossiere, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer. 
 
CALL: 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:55 p.m. and referred to the Call.  
 
The meeting had been called for the purpose of considering the following: 
 


a) Giving of Notice: 
- Policy 6037 – “Communications and Technology Specialist” 
- Policy 6038 – “Research and Evaluation Services Specialist” 
- Policy 6039 – “Aboriginal Education Learning Specialist”. 


 
 
Mr. Jim Murray 
I hereby give notice that at the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, I or 
someone in my stead will introduce a motion to approve Policy 6037 – “Communications 
and Technology Specialist”. 
 
Mrs. Pat Bowslaugh 
I hereby give notice that at the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, I or 
someone in my stead will introduce a motion to approve Policy 6038 – “Research and 
Evaluation Services Specialist”. 
 
Mr. Glen Kruck 
I hereby give notice that at the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, I or 
someone in my stead will introduce a motion to approve Policy 6039 – “Aboriginal 
Education Learning Specialist”. 
 
Mr. Kruck – Mr. Snelling 
That the meeting do now adjourn (6:57 p.m.). 
 
 
______________________________ ____________________________ 
Chairperson     Secretary-Treasurer 








MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, THE 
BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION, HELD IN THE J. L. MILNE BOARDROOM, 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE, 1031 - 6TH STREET, BRANDON, MANITOBA, AT  
7:00 P.M., MONDAY, APRIL 23, 2012. 
 
PRESENT: 
Mr. M. Sefton, Chairperson, Mr. M. Snelling, Vice-Chairperson,  Mr. P. Bartlette,  
Mrs. P. Bowslaugh, Mr. D. Karnes, Mr. G. Kruck,  Mr. J. Murray, Dr. L. Ross. 
 
Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. K. Zabowski and Recording Secretary, Ms. S. Bailey. 
 
Senior Administration:  Dr. D. M. Michaels, Superintendent, Mr. G. Malazdrewicz, 
Associate Superintendent, Ms. B. Switzer, Director of Human Resources. 
 
REGRETS: 
Mr. K. Sumner, Mr. Denis Labossiere, Assistant-Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in 
attendance to the meeting.   


AGENDA 
 
1.00 AGENDA/MINUTES: 
 
 
1.01 Reference to Statement of Board Operations 
 
 
1.02 Approval of Agenda 
 
Trustee Snelling confirmed he wished to provide an update on the B.J. Hales Collection 
meetings. 
 
Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. Zabowski, requested the addition of three late motions.  Two 
motions arising from the Personnel Committee meeting which had taken place earlier in 
the day.  The third motion related to the École Neelin High School Heating System 
Replacement project. 
 
Mr. Kruck – Mr. Snelling 
That the agenda be approved as amended. 
  Carried. 
 
1.03 Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meetings 
 


a)  The Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting held April 9, 2012 were circulated. 
 
Trustee Snelling requested an amendment to the Minutes under “Trustee 
Inquiries”.  He felt his instructions had been to contact Mr. Doug Hevenor and 
not Mr. Ken Jackson regarding the B.J. Hales Collection.  The Chairperson 
confirmed Mr. Snelling was to contact Mr. Hevenor; however, Mr. Jackson was 
to be included in the discussions. 
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Mr. Snelling – Mr. Murray 
That the Minutes be approved as amended. 
 Carried. 


   
 
2.00 GOVERNANCE MATTERS: 
 
 
2.01  Presentations For Information 
 
 
2.02  Reports of Committees 
 
 
a)      Policy Review Committee Minutes  
  


The written report of the Policy Review Committee meeting held on April 4, 2012 
was circulated. 
 
Discussions were held regarding the proposed amendments to Policy and 
Procedures 4041 – “Fundraising”.  Trustees requested the Policy and Procedures 
be returned to the Policy Review Committee for further discussion regarding the 
following: a) reference to the Nutrition Policy; and b) clarification regarding banning 
the sale of alcohol as a fundraiser.  


 
Mr. Kruck - Mr. Snelling 
That the Minutes be received and filed. 
 Carried. 


 
b)  Personnel Committee Meeting Minutes 
 


The written report of the Personnel Committee meeting held on April 9, 2012 was 
circulated. 
 
Point of Privilege:  Trustee Sefton noted the process for approving new policies.  
He explained the Giving of Notices which had been provided at the Special 
Meeting came from the Personnel Committee Minutes.  As these policies related to 
positions which were approved in the 2012/2013 budget, they needed to be posted 
as soon as possible.  Therefore a Special Meeting had been arranged to read the 
Giving of Notice so that the motions could then move forward at this meeting. 
 
Dr. Ross – Mr. Karnes 
That the Minutes be received and filed. 
   Carried. 


 
c)   Facilities & Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
 The written report of the Facilities & Transportation Committee meeting held on 


April 11, 2012 was circulated. 
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 Trustee Murray inquired about a portable for Alexander School.  The Secretary-


Treasurer confirmed a letter had been received however; the PSFB had not yet 
attended at the school for a site visit. 


 
 Mr. Karnes – Mr. Murray 
 That the Minutes be received and filed. 
     Carried. 
 
d) Education Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
 The written report of the Education Committee meeting held on April 12, 2012 was 


circulated. 
 
 Mr. Bartlette – Mrs. Bowslaugh 
 That the Minutes be received and filed. 
     Carried. 
 
e)  Other 


-  Trustee Sefton noted the Vincent Massey High School Reach for the Top Team 
had won the Provincial Championship.  It was agreed a letter of congratulations 
would be forwarded to the Team. 


 
- Trustee Snelling noted he had met with Doug Hevenor regarding the B.J. Hales 


Collection.  He confirmed the Board of the International Peace Gardens was 
interested in pursuing the collection for display at the Gardens.  Mr. Snelling 
noted he had also spoken with Mr. Ken Jackson.  The Brandon General Museum 
is also interested in pursuing the collection and may be making a presentation to 
the Board of Trustees at their next meeting.  Mr. Snelling highlighted the 
questions which had been raised by the Peace Gardens.  He also confirmed the 
Peace Gardens would like to meet with Mr. Jackson and a representative from 
the Division regarding the possibility of sharing the exhibit.  The Board directed 
Mr. Snelling to continue to meet with the two interested parties on the Board’s 
behalf. 


 
    


2.03 Delegations and Petitions 
 
 
 
2.04         Communications for Action 
 
 


a) Manitoba School Boards Association – 2012 Record of Proceedings of the 48th 
Annual Convention held March 15 – 17, 2012. 
   Referred to Business Arising. 
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2.05 Business Arising 
 
 
- From Previous Delegation 
 
1. The presentation by Ms. Tracey Denbow-Peasgood, parent, speaking to the Board of 
Trustees regarding recent budget decisions pertaining to bussing of Grade 7 and 8 
students to home economics and industrial arts was discussed.   
 
Trustee Murray noted the arrangement with the City of Brandon regarding public transit 
works well.  The matter had been raised at the April 18th, School 
Division/Parent/Guardian Advisory Committee meeting and the parents in attendance at 
that meeting felt the bussing arrangements provided a valuable life lesson.  Examples of 
City Transit Drivers walking children to their transfer bus were noted.  Given the parent 
council view, he felt the current system served both the Division and the City very well.  
It was training the students for tomorrow and was safe and efficient.  
 
Trustee Bowslaugh agreed with Mr. Murray regarding the feedback received at the 
School Division/Parent/Guardian Advisory Committee meeting.  She noted parents 
stated there had not been any discussions about the bussing at parent council meetings.  
Mrs. Bowslaugh confirmed that she had never been approached by any concerned 
parents regarding this matter.  She felt parents were supportive of the current 
arrangements. She encouraged anyone with concerns to address the Board in writing. 
 
Trustee Snelling agreed with both Trustees who had spoken previously.  He confirmed 
the Joint City Division Task Force Committee would be discussing the concerns raised 
by Ms. Denbow-Peasgood.  He inquired about the possibility of conducting a parent 
survey on the matter. 
 
Trustee Karnes supported what other Trustees had stated.  He advised the Facilities and 
Transportation Committee would be including a bussing review in the fall at which time 
the matter could be reviewed further. 
 
Trustee Kruck reminded the Board that Ms. Denbow-Peasgood had presented a petition 
to the Board of Trustees with several individuals requesting bussing.  However, the 
Parent Councils state it is not an issue.  Therefore he inquired about the possibility of 
sending the matter back to each school to discuss with their parent council to ensure 
that no one has been missed. 
 
Trustees Bowslaugh and Murray confirmed the parent councils had been asked to 
follow-up on the matter.  However, they noted the School Division/Parent/Guardian 
Committee did not meet again until the fall. 
 
It was agreed the Divisional Futures and Community Relations Committee would write a 
formal letter to the Parent Councils of each school to follow-up on the matter.  It was 
further agreed the matter would be referred to the School Division/Parent/Guardian 
Committee for discussion. 
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- From Board Agenda 
 
   
- MSBA issues (last meeting of the month) 
 


1. The Manitoba School Boards Association – 2012 Record of Proceedings of the 
48th Annual Convention held March 15 – 17, 2012, from Communications for 
Action 2.04a) were received as information. 


 
 
- From Report of Senior Administration 
 


a)   School Reports – Kirkcaldy Heights and Linden Lanes School 
 
Kirkcaldy Heights 
 
Mr. Bruce Shamray, Principal, Kirkcaldy Heights School, spoke to the Board of Trustees 
regarding the Enrichment Clusters offered at Kirkcaldy.  He spoke about the importance 
of clusters in engaging students in their learning.  Mr. Shamray highlighted information 
regarding the clusters and student learning outcomes.  Mr. Shamray also addressed the 
work of the literacy team at Kirkcaldy, highlighting the emphasis on individual student 
growth.  He confirmed through an analysis of their student assessment data the school 
was able to determine areas of strength and areas which need further development. He 
concluded his presentation by speak about the role of technology in the school, 
particularly assistive technology for those students who struggle to express themselves 
through traditional methods.  The Trustees thanked Mr. Shamray for his presentations.  
Trustees asked questions for clarification regarding “word choice in writing” and his 
observations on his visit to schools in New York. 
 
Linden Lanes  
 
Ms. Kathy Brigden, Principal, Linden Lanes School, highlighted points from Goal 1 of the 
School’s Development Plan regarding engaging “all students actively in their learning by 
providing quality learning experiences supported by quality teaching.” She noted the 
various professional development and initiatives which were taking place in both Early 
Years and Middle Years at the school.  She also confirmed the school continued to work 
on their second goal which was “to continue to develop a socially responsible and safe 
school community”.  The Trustees thanked Ms. Brigden for her presentation.  Trustee 
Kruck requested further information regarding the intra-murals which were offered at the 
school.  Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, spoke to the significance of the “Tell them from 
Me” survey across the Division.  
 


b)   Learning Support Services Presentation - NIL 
 


c)   Items from Senior Administration Report – 
- Meadows Elevator – Referred Motions. 
- Guild Insurance Brokers Scholarship – Referred Motions. 
- Vincent Massey High School/Crocus Plains Regional Secondary 


School Off-Site Activity Request – Referred Motions. 
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- Policy 6037 – Communications and Technology Specialist – 
Referred Motions. 


- Policy 6038 – Research and Evaluation Services Specialist – 
Referred Motions. 


- Policy 6039 – Aboriginal Education Learning Specialist – Referred 
Motions. 


- Trustee Inquiries: 
o Trustee Murray – Impact of Full Day/Every Day 


Kindergarten and K-3 Class Size – March 26th  
 
2.06        Public Inquiries (max. 15 minutes) 
 


1. Ms. Kari Baraniuk, Parent, requested clarification as per the June 27, 2011 Board 
Meeting which states the Board’s intent to include the Aurora Crescent corner 
into the Linden Lanes catchment area effective September, 2011, with the 
understanding there would be no bussing. She noted this review was to take 
place in the fall and understands that this did not happen.  She highlighted the 
positive comments which had been expressed by various Trustees in favour of 
inclusion of this area into the Linden Lanes catchment from the June 27, 2011 
minutes.  Ms. Baraniuk also requested confirmation, in writing prior to May 15, 
that her son enrolled under Special Request to attend Linden Lanes in the fall 
with his sister, would be accepted as a School of Choice student. 


 
The Chairperson noted School of Choice was a process and the Board of 
Trustees would not be getting involved.  He confirmed the Board did not follow 
through on the comments made in June, 2011 and felt the matter had “somewhat 
fell through the cracks”.  He confirmed “other things were now in effect” which 
were impacting any decision making regarding facilities and transportation.  He 
noted the Division needed to look at the “whole picture for the whole division” 
before any final decisions could be made.  Further discussions were held 
regarding School of Choice. Procedures 7001.2 were noted with respect to the 
process followed. 


   
2.07 Motions 
 
 
43/2012 Mr. Murray – Mr. Kruck 
 That the Construction Documents for the Meadows School Elevator and 


Universal Washroom addition be approved and that the architect be authorized 
to forward the plans to The Public Schools Finance Board. 


      Carried. 
 
44/2012 Mr. Murray – Mrs. Bowslaugh 
 That the Agreement for establishment of a scholarship for a graduating student  


from each of the three Senior High Schools in the Brandon School Division  
who has applied to and been accepted at a Post-Secondary Institution to 
pursue post-secondary studies to be known as “Guild Insurance Brokers Lend 
a Hand Annual Scholarship” in the amount of $200.00 be approved and the 
Chairperson and Secretary-Treasurer be and are hereby authorized to affix 
their signatures and the seal of the Division thereto. 


      Carried. 
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45/2012 Mr. Murray – Mr. Snelling 
 That the trip involving 10 high school students from Vincent Massey High 


School and 10 high school students from Crocus Plains Regional Secondary 
School, to Toronto, Ontario from May 19, 2012 to May 23, 2012 be approved 
and carried out in accordance with Board Policy/Procedures 4011: Off-Site 
Activities. 


 
 Trustee Bowslaugh noted there were two schools going to this event and 


proposed a friendly amendment to include “10 high school students from 
Crocus Plains Regional Secondary School” would also be attending.  The 
Board agreed to include the friendly amendment to reflect the inclusion of both 
schools. 


 
 Trustees requested clarification regarding the proposed budgets and paying for 


coaches to attend.  It was also confirmed this was a school trip and not a club 
volleyball trip. 


      Carried.  
 
46/2012 Mr. Bartlette – Mr. Murray 


That Policy 6037 – “Communications and Technology Specialist” is hereby 
approved. 


     Carried. 
 
47/2012 Mr. Bartlette – Mr. Murray 


That Policy 6038 – “Research and Evaluation Services Specialist” is hereby 
approved. 


     Carried. 
 
48/2012 Mrs. Bowslaugh – Mr. Kruck  


That Policy 6039 – “Aboriginal Education Learning Specialist” is hereby 
approved. 


     Carried. 
 
49/2012 Dr. Ross – Mr. Bartlette 
 That Policy 4041 – “Fundraising” is hereby reaffirmed. 
 
 It was agreed the Policy should be referred back to the Policy Review 


Committee in order to include reference to the Nutrition Policy and to expand 
on the ban against the sale of alcohol as part of a fundraising event. 


      Tabled. 
 
50/2012 Mr. Bartlette – Mr. Snelling 
 That Procedures 4041 – “Fundraising” be amended as follows: 


- Add the words “school-wide” following the word “one” in point c) of the first 
paragraph. 


- Add an additional bullet in point d) of the first paragraph which states “the 
capacity of the school and its community to meet fundraising targets”. 
    Carried. 
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51/2012 Mrs. Bowslaugh – Mr. Kruck 


That Policy and Procedures 4032 – “Student Safety Patrols” is hereby 
reaffirmed. 


     Carried. 
 
52/2012 Mr. Karnes – Mr. Snelling 
 That a wheelchair school bus be provided to the Society for Manitobans with 


Disabilities 2012 Summer Day Camp for the weeks of July 9th, 2012 to August, 
31st, 2012, at the current rates subject to approval by the Supervisor of 
Transportation and the Manitoba Motor Transport Board. 


     Carried. 
 
53/2012 Mr. Kruck – Mr. Snelling 
 That a Committee be jointly established with CUPE Local 737 to review the 


current support staff Pension Plan and that Trustees Kruck, Murray, and 
Snelling be appointed to the Committee. 


     Carried. 
 
54/2012 Mr. Kruck – Mr. Snelling 


That Policy 5022 – “Absence Caused by Inclement Weather” is hereby 
reaffirmed. 


     Carried. 
 
55/2012 Mr. Karnes – Dr. Ross 


That a term Joint Job Evaluation Human Resources Secretary be hired for the 
remainder of the 2011/2012 School year at an estimated cost of $6,433 for 
salaries and benefits to be funded from Accumulated Surplus. 


 
Trustee Karnes spoke to the motion providing Trustees with the reasoning for 
bringing the motion forward. 


     Carried. 
 
56/2012  Mr. Karnes – Dr. Ross 


That a term Joint Job Evaluation Human Resources secretary be hired for the 
2012/2013 school year at an estimated cost of $49,883 for salaries and benefits 
to be funded from Accumulated surplus. 


 
Trustee Karnes noted this position would continue from July 1, 2012 through to 
the next year.  Discussions were held regarding funding of the position from 
Accumulated Surplus.  It was noted the 2012-2013 budget had been set and 
therefore the payment of the position would be required from Accumulated 
Surplus. 


     Carried. 
 
57/2012 Mr. Karnes – Mr. Murray 


That the low bid for École Neelin High School Heating System Replacement as 
approved by the Public Schools Finance Board be accepted. 
    Carried. 


 







Minutes Page 9 April 23, 2012 
 
 
 
2.08 Bylaws  
  
That By-Law 1/2012 being a by-law to amend By-Law 4/2010 regarding the authorization 
of payments of indemnities to Trustees be now read for the first time. 
 
58/2012  Mr. Murray – Mr. Bartlette 


That the first reading of the proposed by-law 1/2012 be postponed until May 
14, 2012. 


 
Mr. Murray spoke to the motion, noting he did not agree with the second proposed 
change to the by-law.  As this proposed by-law change was coming forward from 
Trustee Sumner, Mr. Murray felt the first reading, and his comments, should be brought 
forward at the next meeting when Trustee Sumner would be back from the National 
School Board Conference. 
     Carried.  
 
 
2.09 Giving of Notice 
 
Mr. Snelling 
I hereby give notice that at the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, I or 
someone in my stead will introduce a motion to approve Policy and Procedures 5074 - 
“Workplace Violence Prevention”. 
 
Mr. Snelling 
I hereby give notice that at the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees, I or 
someone in my stead will introduce a motion to rescind the following policies: 


- Policy 6006 – “Administrator of Student Support Services”; 
- Policy 6019 – “Role of the Teacher”. 


 
 
2.10 Inquiries 
 


1. Trustee Kruck requested the following: 
 


“I would like a listing of all the school operated intramurals and clubs that happen 
during recess or lunches in all the schools in the Brandon School Division.  I 
request that the listing be according to each school”. 
 
Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, confirmed much of this information had been 
provided in November 2011 as a response to Trustee Sumner’s request for 
information on school activities.  


 
2. Trustee Kruck also inquired about the status of the parent inquiry regarding the 


length of the girls’ volleyball team shorts.  It was noted uniforms fall under the 
regulations of the MHSAA and the Division did not feel it should interfere.  It was 
agreed the matter should be referred to the Divisional Futures and Community 
Relations Committee for further discussion and to determine whether or not this 
is a request of all parents or only a few.  It was suggested a letter be sent to 
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school coaches to determine whether or not they had received any parental 
concerns regarding this matter. 


 
3.00 ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION: 
 
 
3.01 Report of Senior Administration 
 
Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, highlighted the following: 


- Updated information regarding the Water Studies program at Crocus Plains 
Regional Secondary High School; 


- A letter received from the Premier of Manitoba selecting the Youth Revolution to 
receive the Premier’s Volunteer Service Award for 2012. 


 
Trustees requested a letter of congratulations be forwarded to Ms. Lili Jardine regarding 
the Premier’s Volunteer Service Award. 
 
Trustee Murray highlighted the information received regarding the Full Day Every Day 
Kindergarten as well as the Suspension Report. 
 
Mr. Murray – Mr. Snelling 
That the report be received and filed. 
  Carried. 
 
3.02        Communications for Information 
 
NIL 
 
3.03 Announcements 
 
Point of Privilege:  Trustee Sefton noted that he, Trustee Murray and Secretary-
Treasurer, Mr. Zabowski, were unable to attend the Chamber Luncheon on Wednesday, 
April 25, 2012 wherein the Premier of the Province would address the “State of the 
Province”.  He suggested representatives from each of the three high schools be invited 
to attend in their place.  The Board agreed Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, confirmed she 
would contact the school principals regarding the offer. 
 
a) Divisional Futures & Community Relations Committee Meeting – 11:30 a.m., 


Tuesday, April 24, 2012,  Board Room. 
 


b) Divisional Futures & Community Relations Committee Meeting – 11:40 a.m., 
Thursday, April 26, 2012, O’Kelly School. 


 
c) MSBA Trustee Education Session – 9:30 a.m., Friday, April 27, 2012, Victoria Inn, 


Brandon. 
 


d) Policy Review Committee Meeting – 11:30 a.m., Tuesday, May 1, 2012, Board 
Room. 


 
e) Divisional Futures & Community Relations Committee Meeting – 11:30 a.m., 


Thursday, May 3, 2012, Board Room. 
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f) Divisional Futures & Community Relations Committee Meeting – 1:30 p.m., 


Monday, May 7, 2012, Board Room. 
 


g) Divisional Futures & Community Relations Committee Meeting – 7:00 p.m., 
Monday, May 7, 2012, École New Era School. 


 
h) Facilities & Transportation Committee Meeting – 12:00 noon., Wednesday, May 9, 


2012, Board Room. 
 


i) Education Committee Meeting – 11:30 a.m., Thursday, May 10, 2012, Board 
Room. 


 
j) Finance Committee Meeting – 1:00 p.m., Monday, May 14, 2012, Board Room. 
 
k) NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING – 7:00 p.m., Monday, May 14, 2012, Board 


Room. 
 
Mr. Karnes – Mr. Bartlette 
That the Board do now resolve into Committee of the Whole In Camera. 
  Carried. 
 
IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE IN CAMERA 
 
 
4.00 IN CAMERA DISCUSSION: 
 
 
4.01 Student Issues 
 
- Reports 
 
- Trustee Inquiries 
 
 
4.02 Personnel Matters 
 
- Reports 
 


a) Confidential #1 – Personnel Report was noted. 
 


- Trustee Inquiries 
 
 
4.03 Property Matters/Tenders 
 
- Reports 


 
 


- Trustee Inquiries 
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4.04 Board Operations 
 
- Reports 
 
 
- Trustee Inquiries 
 
Mr. Karnes – Mr. Bartlette 
That the Committee of the Whole In Camera do now resolve into Board. 
   Carried. 
 
IN BOARD 
 
 
5.00 ADJOURNMENT 
 
Dr. Ross – Mr. Murray 
That the meeting does now adjourn (9:16 p.m.) 
   Carried. 
 
 
 
________________________    _______________________ 
Chairperson       Secretary-Treasurer 
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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, THE 
BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION, HELD IN THE J. L. MILNE BOARDROOM, 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE, 1031 - 6TH STREET, BRANDON, MANITOBA, AT 
12:15 P.M., TUESDAY, MAY 1, 2012. 
 
PRESENT: 
Mr. M. Sefton, Chairperson, Mr. P. Bartlette, Mrs. P. Bowslaugh, Mr. D. Karnes,  
Mr. G. Kruck (exited at 12:48 p.m.), Mr. J. Murray (exited at 12:48 p.m.), Dr. L. Ross. 
 
Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. K. Zabowski. 
 
Senior Administration:  Dr. D. M. Michaels, Superintendent, Mr. G. Malazdrewicz, 
Associate Superintendent, Mr. D. Labossiere, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer,  
Ms. B. Switzer, Director of Human Resources. 
 
REGRETS: 
Mr. M. Snelling, Vice-Chairperson. 
 
CALL: 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 12:15 p.m. and referred to the Call.  
 
The meeting had been called for the purpose of considering the following: 
 


a) Selection of an Architect for the George Fitton Gym and Day Care; 
b) Selection of principal for St. Augustine (In-Camera) 
c) Legal Matter (In-Camera) 


 
a) The Secretary-Treasurer reviewed the process to select an Architect for the 


George Fitton Gym and Day Care. Trustees asked questions for clarification. 
 
59/2012 Mr. Karnes – Mrs. Bowslaugh 
 That MCM Architects Inc. be appointed the architects for the George Fitton 


School Gym and Day Care. 
     Carried. 
 
Dr. Ross – Mrs. Bowslaugh 
That the Board do now resolve into Committee of the Whole In Camera. 
  Carried. 
 
IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE IN CAMERA 
 


b) Trustee Murray reviewed the Principal Selection Committee Interview process.  
Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, provided additional information in regard to the  
St. Augustine principalship.   


 
Mr. Bartlette – Dr. Ross 
That the Committee of the Whole In Camera do now resolve into Board. 
  Carried. 
 
IN BOARD 
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60/2012   Mr. Murray – Mr. Bartlette 
     That Confidential #1 and the recommendation therein be approved. 
     Carried. 
Dr. Ross – Mrs. Bowslaugh 
That the Board do now resolve into Committee of the Whole In Camera. 
  Carried. 
 
IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE IN CAMERA 
 


c) The solicitor’s opinion on a legal matter was reviewed.  It was agreed the matter 
will be discussed in open board at the May 14, 2012 regular board meeting.  


 
 
Mr. Bartlette – Dr. Ross 
That the meeting do now adjourn (1:00 p.m.). 
 
 
______________________________ ____________________________ 
Chairperson     Secretary-Treasurer 








                        
      


         


  
 
Wednesday, April 18, 2012 – 7:00 p.m. 
Board Room, Administration Office 
 


Present:    
Trustees Kevan Sumner, Pat Bowslaugh, and Jim Murray; 
Greg Malazdrewicz, Associate Superintendent; Barb Miller, Principal 
Representative, Alexander School 
 
Lori Nickel, Betty Gibson School Parent; Cheryl Peturssen, New Era School 
Parent; Wanda Brine, Earl Oxford School Parent; Jo-Ann Pasklivich-Holder, 
St. Augustine School Parent; Karen Slawinsky, École Harrison Parent; Mel 
Tallant-Townsend, Green Acres Parent; Jackie Guthrie, Waverly Park 
Parent; Robert Pilloud, Kirkcaldy Heights Parent; Sandra Couling; Alexander 
School Parent; Sandra Koch-Gensiorek, Crocus Plains Parent; Nancy 
Kolesar, Linden Lanes Parent;Candace Hildebrand, Meadows Parent;  
 
Regrets:   
Dr. Donna Michaels, Superintendent, Kevin Zabowski, Secretary-Treasurer 


 


 
1. REVIEW OF THE AGENDA AND OPENING REMARKS 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Trustee Sumner.   
  
2. REVIEW OF MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 15, 2012 AND BUSINESS ARISING 


 
The Committee minutes of February 15, 2012 were reviewed.   
 


a) Correction:  typing error on page two under the topic of “dress code”.  It should say:  “In 
these minutes of November 16, 2011, it was recommended by the senior high principals 
that the Board of Trustees write a letter to the MHSAA Board of Directors addressing the 
concerns of clothing and how the short shorts violate the School Division’s dress code 
for students as stated in the Policy on Student Conduct.” 


b) Nutrition Policy 4031: Mr. Malazdrewicz advised the committee that the order has been 
given for full removal of cola drinks for the start of the September 2012/2013 school 
year. Jo-Ann Pasklivich-Holder indicated that Crocus Plains has a new milk vending 
machine. 


c) Parent Handbook:   A new sub committee has been formed and revisions are underway.  
Sandy Harrison, Vice-Principal at Kirkcaldy Heights is the chairperson for this 
committee.   They are anticipating that the new handbook will be ready for September 
2012.  It was asked if there are going to be different languages offered.  The costs are 
quite high and each school has their own handbook. Various discussions were made 
about the contents in each school handbook.  


 
3.  TRUSTEE UPDATES  
 


a) Dress Code: The request is that a letter comes from the Board to MHSAA to address the 
issue.  It was decided that someone from the divisional futures and liaison would work 
on this. 


b) Private Sponsorship in Schools: The Policy Review Committee is reviewing this policy 
and wants to develop one that is appropriate.  A draft copy is available from Kevan.  
There were several discussions in regards to private sponsorship; no classroom setting 
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for exposure; athletic teams it’s acceptable.  The committee discussed input for private 
sponsorship and type of corporations.  Corporations that support alcohol and tobacco 
are not acceptable and are inappropriate.  This topic will be discussed further at the next 
meeting.  Trustee Bowslaugh brought forward information in regards to the Friends of 
Education Committee.  This is a program that is open to school donations and 
individuals would be issued a tax receipt. 


c) Accommodation Sustainability Study: The programs are at capacity with the K-3 cap at 
20 students per classroom. The capacity is monitored by our Principals. Three (3) 
portables are being brought in.  A public document on this study has been posted on the 
Brandon School Division website.  By September 2012 there is a plan to have 
consultation with the Board of Trustees and then to the public for their input. 


 
4. LUNCH PROGRAM 
 


Trustee Sumner raised this matter to obtain parental response to this matter.  
Perspective expressed: 


 Don’t divide the bussed in students or catchment students.  The catchment 
students would only be accepted if space is available. 


 Priority listing (need vs. want) 
 Supervision and discipline 
 Cleaning up; responsibilities 
 Timing of lunch 
 Safety 
 Consistent plan for all schools 


 
It was suggested that an administrative position for a coordinator would help.  Trustee 
Bowslaugh invited parents to provide input, suggestions to Pat Bowslaugh to take to the 
Board of Trustees for Implementation. 


 
5.  BUSSING GRADE 7 & 8 STUDENTS 
 


This concern was brought to the Board at budget time.  Interest is expressed to ask the 
city to work with the school schedules.  There would be a no charge bus pass issued to 
the students.  There are approximately 2700 students on busses per day.  Various ideas 
on how to present the idea of students using city busses to parents were: 


 More information to the parents on Brandon Transit system 
 Inform the parents ahead of time 


 
Trustee Bowslaugh asked for more feedback from parent council so we can come to a 
resolution. 


 
7. ADJOURNMENT 
 


Trustee Bowslaugh thanked everyone for their active participation and welcomed input. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 
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8. NEXT REGULAR COMMITTEE MEETING – 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 17, 


2012, Board Room, Administration Office. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
             
K. Sumner     P. Bowslaugh 








                        
      


         


 
 
Thursday, April 19, 2012 – 11:30 a.m. 
Conference Room, Admin Office 
 


Present:    P. Bowslaugh, Chairperson, M. Snelling (Alternate), Dr. D. Michaels 
 


Guest:  Inspector Doug Thompson, Brandon Police Service 
 
Regrets:    K. Sumner, J. Murray                 


 


 
1. CALL TO ORDER: 
 
The meeting was called to order at 11:35 a.m. by Chairperson, Trustee Bowslaugh.   
 
2. COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS 
 


A) Meeting with Representative of City of Brandon Police Department. 
 
The Chairperson welcomed Inspector Doug Thompson to the meeting.  Inspector Thompson brought 
greetings on behalf of the Chief of the Brandon Police Service. 
 
Mrs. Bowslaugh provided information regarding the responsibilities of the Divisional Futures and 
Community Relations Committee.  She noted the various groups, organizations and stakeholders the 
Committee has met with over the past several years. Mrs. Bowslaugh cited the impact these Committee 
meetings have on the Division’s budget as a result of the conversations held and the information 
provided.  
 
Discussions were held regarding the role of the School Resource Officer (SRO) in the Division.  
Superintendent, Dr. Michaels, provided background information pertaining to the development of this 
position and placement in the schools.  Trustee Snelling noted the positive impact of the SRO stating that 
in his years as a Trustee he has seen a decrease in both expulsion hearings and suspensions.  Inspector 
Doug Thompson highlighted the benefits to the students, staff and community. Trustees asked questions 
regarding the workload of the officer assigned to this position; the number of positions required; and the 
best strategy for obtaining additional positions.  It was noted two officers at each level would allow for 
better planning and a consistent presence in the schools.  It was agreed networking with the appropriate 
government officials on a regular basis; current statistics; and the recognition of the safety benefits to all 
would help bring awareness of the need for additional staffing in this area. 
 
Discussions were also held regarding the “Adopt-a-Cop” program; the benefits to the officer assigned to 
the school; and the issue of equity with respect to such programming. Further discussions were held 
regarding various topics of mutual interest with respect to promoting and maintaining a safe school 
environment. 
  
The Chairperson thanked Inspector Thompson for his attendance and active participation.     
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
              
P. Bowslaugh, Chair     J. Murray 
 
              
K. Sumner      M. Snelling (Alternate) 


 








                        
      


         


 
 
Tuesday, April 24, 2012 – 11:30 a.m. 
Conference Room, Admin Office 
 


Present:   P. Bowslaugh, Chairperson, J. Murray, K. Sumner Dr. D. Michaels 
 


Guest:      Ms. Sandra Couling, R.M. of Whitehead and  
                 Mr. Reg Atkinson, R.M. of Cornwallis 
 


 


 
1. CALL TO ORDER: 
 
The meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m. by Chairperson, Trustee Bowslaugh.   
 
2. COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS 
 


A) Meeting with Representative of City of Brandon Police Department. 
 
The Chairperson welcomed the representatives from the Rural Municipalities of Whitehead and 
Cornwallis. 
 
Discussions were held regarding a number of topics of mutual interest to all concerned, including: 


- The impact of possible military base closures across Canada on the Shilo Community; 
- The receipt of a portable classroom for Alexander School to address increases in the school’s 


population; 
- The impact of water and wastewater services on the growth of rural communities; 
- Various development pressures placed on growing communities; 
- The PSFB process for building new schools; 
- The financial benefits as well as drawbacks to growth in a small community; 
- The flow of communications between rural municipalities and the Brandon School Division. 


 
The Rural  Municipality specifically inquired about the use of the Alexander School gym for municipal 
recreation programming.  It was noted Alexander did not have a recreation department.  Inquiries were 
raised about the use of the school facilities and the insurance coverage which would be required.  It was 
confirmed gymnastics were prohibited in school gyms due to liability; however, most other community 
activities could be accommodated.  The Committee agreed the matter would be recommended to the 
Facilities and Transportation Committee to review further. 
 
Trustee Bowslaugh commented on several areas the school division was currently addressing with 
respect to increased classroom growth. 
  
The Chairperson thanked Ms. Couling and Mr. Atkinson for their attendance at the meeting.     
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
              
P. Bowslaugh, Chair     J. Murray 
 
              
K. Sumner      M. Snelling (Alternate) 
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Thursday, April 26, 2012 -11:40 p.m. 
O'Kelly School, Shilo 


Present: P. Bowslaugh (Chairperson), 
Regrets: K. Sumner, J. Murray 


Due to a lack of quorum the Committee was unable to hold an official meeting. However, Trustee 
Bowslaugh did meet with the students and their feedback has been recorded. 


A) Equity and Sustainabllity in Education (informational Meeting with O'Kelly School 
Students) 


Principal, Mrs. Voutier and ten students from O'Kelly School met with Mrs. Bowslaugh, the Chairperson of 
the Divisional Futures and Community Relations Committee. Mrs. Bowslaugh thanked all in attendance 
for their participation and reviewed the role of the Brandon School Division Board of Trustees' Divisional 
Futures and Community Relations Committee. The students were organized into three discussion groups. 
Students were asked the following three questions: 


1) What are the good things about O'Kelly School? 
2) What do Trustees need to know to make 0' Kelly School better? 
3) Is there something else you would like to tell Trustees that you haven't already said? 


Following the break-out discussions, students were asked to report out on their discussions. A summary 
of the pOints raised by students is attached to the Minutes as Appendix "A". 


At the conclusion of the informational meeting Mrs. Bowslaugh thanked all present for participating, noting 
that student feedback was vital. 


Respectfully submitted, 


P. Bowslaugh, Chair J. Murray 


K. Sumner M. Snelling (Alternate) 







Informational Meeting with Students of 
O'Kelly School 


Thursday, April 26, 2012 


Questions: 


1) What are the good things about O'Kelly School? 
- Awesome Teachers 


- Starr Days and Starr Cards (EBS programming) 
- A big gym 


- Great Educational Assistants 
- Student Playground 
- Will be getting a new playground 
- Bake Sales 
- Ski Trips 
- Math Class 
- Track and Field 
- Grade 8 Grad 
- School Events 
- Hot lunches (different each month) 
- School Dances 
- Lockers 
- Dodge ball 


- Wall ball 
- Computers 
- Youth Revolution 
- Community Issues Club 


2) What do Trustees need to know to make O'Kelly School better? 
- Better books in the library which are age appropriate 


- Band/Writing Class/Art/Book Club/ German Classes/Media Arts 
- Sports Teams 
- More Field Trips 
- More Male Teachers 
- A canteen 
- ·A school nurse 
- Various other ball fields (Tether ball/kickball/football/soccer fields) 
- A prettier front area for the school 
- Better looking classrooms/washrooms/basketball court/school colours 
- Computers that work 
- Mascot logo on gym floor 
- Music room away from classrooms 


Appendix "An 







3) Is there something else you would like to tell Trustees that you haven't already said? 
- It would be nice to have net books for everyone 
- Access to YouTube 
- Replace all the blackboards with whiteboards 
- Don't like the intercom noise - need a better intercom/speakers 
- Would like a lunchroom/canteen 
- Be able to bring our own laptops to school 
- Be able to microwave food 
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Monday, April 23, 2012 - 12:00 p.m. 
Board Room, Administration Office 


Present: L. Ross (Chairperson) D. Karnes, G. Kruck, J. Murray (Alternate) 
Dr. Michaels, K. Zabowski, B. Switzer 


1. CALL TO ORDER 


Trustee Ross, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 12:28 p.m. 


2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 


The agenda was approved. 


3. REVIEW OF COMMITIEE MINUTES 


The Committee minutes of April 9, 2012 were received as information. 


4. COMMITIEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS 


NIL 


5. OTHER COMMITIEE GOVERNANCE MATIERS 


A) Secondment of the President of the Brandon Teacher's Association. 


The Chairperson reviewed the Letter of Understanding with the Committee. The Committee 
agreed to take the Letter forward the Regular Board meeting in May. (Appendix "A") 


Recommendation: 
That the Letter of Understanding between the Brandon Teacher's Association of the Manitoba 
Teachers' Society and the Brandon School Division providing for the secondment of the Local 
Association President on a full-time basis for the 2012/2013 school year be approved; and the 
Chairperson and Secretary-Treasurer be authorized to affix their signatures thereto. 


B) Joint Job Evaluation Update 


Trustee Karnes, co-chair of the Joint Job Evaluation Committee (JJE) gave a verbal update 
regarding the JJE process and the delay in time lines experienced by the Human Resources 
Department. It was noted these delays result from an increased workload. It was 
recommended that a JJE Secretary be hired for the Human Resources Department, on a term 
basis, as soon as possible in order to bring the evaluation timelines back on schedule. The 
Secretary-Treasurer provided information regarding costs for a term employee. It was agreed 
the position would be funded from Accumulated Surplus as the 2011/2012 and 2012/2013 
budgets had already been finalized. The Committee requested the motions for this position be 
added as a late item to the April 23, 2012 Board Meeting. 
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Recommendation: 
That a term Joint Job Evaluation Human Resources Secretary be hired for the remainder of the 
201112012 School year at an estimated cost of $6433 for salaries and benefits to be funded 
from Accumulated Surplus. 


Recommendation: 
That a term Joint Job Evaluation Human Resources secretary be hired for the 2012/2013 
school year at an estimated cost of $49,883 for salaries and benefits to be funded from 
Accumulated Surplus. 


C) Violent Incident Report Form 


Senior Administration brought forward a request to the Committee to discuss the possibility of 
removing Form 7004.2 - "Violent Incident Report Form" from the Policy Binder. (Appendix "B") 
By doing so, any "housekeeping changes" can be made without bringing the form to the Board 
for amendment. Discussions were held regarding rescinding the form from the Policy Binder 
and including in Divisional Documents to allow staff to access the form. 


It was agreed the form would be amended at the bottom of the first page to keep wording 
consistent for injury to both staff and students. Therefore the wording would be amended to 
read as follows: "If violent behavior involved a staff member, please complete Section A." 
Trustee Kruck inquired about changes to the Workplace Safety and Health Violent Incident 
Procedures to include the Board of Trustees in the notification process. The Director of Human 
Resources confirmed the Board of Trustees is to be informed through a yearend report by 
Senior Administration. 


Recommendation: 
That Form 7004.2 - "Violent Incident Report Form" is hereby rescinded. 


6. OPERATIONS INFORMATION 


NIL 


7. NEXT REGULAR COMMITTEE MEETING: 12:00 noon, Monday, May 28, 2012, 
Administration Office - Board Room. 


The meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted, 


L. Ross, Chairperson D. Karnes 


G. Kruck J. Murray (Alternate) 







Letter of Understanding 


Between the 


Brandon Teachers' Association 


Of the Manitoba Teachers' Society 


and the 


Brandon School Division 


Appendix A 


Whereas, Article 17.02 of the Collective Agreement provides that a teacher who is 
elected President of the Association shall be seconded from the Division on a one-half (1/2) 
time basis upon application of the Association; and 


And Whereas the Association and the Division signed a Letter of Understanding that 
additional leave time under Article 17.02 for the second term of the 2010/2011 school year and 
the 2011/2012 school year was approved; 


And Whereas, the Association would like to request further additional leave time under 
Article 17.02 for the 2012/2013 school year; 


Now therefore, the parties hereby agree on a without prejudice basis that the President 
of the Association shall be seconded from the Division on a full-time basis for the 2012/2013 
school year and that the Association shall reimburse the Division for all associated salary and 
benefit costs. 


DATED at Brandon, Manitoba this day of April, 2012. 


Signed and agreed on behalf of Signed and agreed on behalf of 
THE BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION THE BRANDON TEACHERS ASSOCIATION 


OF THE MANITOBA TEACHERS SOCIETY 


M. Sefton, Chairperson D. Hardy, President 


K. Zabowski, Secretary-Treasurer P. Buehler, Secretary 


Letter of Understanding - Article 17.02 (renewal) 







BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION 
VIOLENT INCIDENT REPORT FORM 


Amen 


Form 7004.2 
Motion 89/2005; June 13. 2005 


This form is to be filled out by the adult most directly involved in . 
Where necessary, assistance will be provided by the school', Appendix B 


O Associate Superintendent's 
Copy o School's t 


To be forwarded to the Superintendent's Office within 24 hours. 
(Please note that should the incident involve a staff member, the Superintendent's Office will 


forward a copy to the Workplace Safety & Health Officer as per Policy 5074J 


Date: _______ Time: ____ School: 


Location of Incident: 


SchoollWork activity underway at the time: 


Brief Description of incident: 


Minor Malor 


Degree of Seriousness sO 


Personal Injuries (if any): 


Describe any necessary medical attention required: ______________________ _ 


Names of people involved (if known) 


Names of witnesses (if any) 


________________________ phone: 


________________________ phone: 


Property damage (if any) 


If violent behavior caused injury to a staff member, please complete Section A. 
If violent behavior involved a student, please complete Section B. 


SECTION A: 
In your opinion this incident involving violence was a result of: 


o Verbal threat 0 Written threat 


(check more than one box if necessary) 


o Physical assault 


Violence by o IntruderlTrespasser o Property damagelvandalism 







SECTION B: 
In your opinion this incident involving violence can be best categorized as: 
(check more than one box if necessary) 


0 
Verbal abuse to a staff 
member 0 Verbal threat to a staff member 


0 Verbal abuse to a student 0 Verbal threat to a student 


0 Written threat to a staff 0 Physical assault against a staff 
member member 


0 Written threat to a student 0 Physical assault against a student 


0 Students fighting 0 Bullying /Intimidation 


0 Racial confrontation 0 Property damage/vandalism 


o Other explain 


Sexual assault against a staff o member 


o Sexual assautt against a student 


o Violence by I ntruderlT respasser 
o Gang related incident 


o I nciting others to violence 


Did the incident involve: Gang(s) 


Fire: 
0 yes 0 no Name of Gang(s) involved: 


Weapons: 


Drugs / Alcohol: 


Police Attended: 0 Yes 
Police Action 
Taken: 
Police File 
Number: 


Parents/Guardians notified: 


DYes ONo 


School Action Taken: 


Suspensions: 0 Yes 


Who: 


0 yes 0 no 


0 yes 0 no Type: 


0 yes 0 no 


Officer's 
ONo Name: 


Name of Person contacted: 


ONo 


------------------------- Age: 


Who: Age: 
----------------~P~a-r-e-nt~---Trespass 


Warning: Interview: 
Recommended for 


I 


Number of Days: 


Number of Days: 


Please briefly outline any previous disciplinary actions taken against any person named on this report as an offender or 
victim. 


This report completed 
by: 


Administrator's Signature 


Signature, Title Date 
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Monday, April 23, 2012, 1:30 p,m. 
Board Room, Administration Office 


Present: M. Snelling (Chairperson) P. Bartlette, M. Sefton, L. Ross (alternate) 
Dr. D, Michaels, K. Zabowski. 


Regrets: D. Labossiere. 
"Acc:."tfng the Cho"mge~ 


1. CALL TO ORDER: 


The Finance Committee Meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. by the Committee 
Chairperson, Trustee Snelling. 


2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 


The Secretary-Treasurer noted the monthly reports for March were not included in the 
agenda, The Secretary-Treasurer's Department was in the process of preparing 
documentation needed for the March 31 st Audit. He confirmed the auditors would be 
attending on May 7th


. The final reports would be brought to the Committee when they 
have been completed. The Finance Committee Agenda was approved. 


3. COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS 


NIL 


4. OTHER COMMITTEE GOVERNANCE GOAL ITEMS 


A) Confirm Payments of Accounts (March) 


The Secretary-Treasurer spoke to the reports answering Trustee questions for 
clarification. The payments of account for March were accepted as circulated. 


B) Review Monthly Reports (March) 


The Secretary-Treasurer circulated an analysis of the Accumulated Surplus as of 
March 30, 2012, together with a Summary of Projected Over/Under Expenditures 
(Appendix "A"). Mr. Zabowski reviewed the documents in detail as well as answered 
questions for clarification. Discussions were held regarding the projected over 
expenditure to address Policy 5026. It was agreed this item would be labeled to 
better reflect the expenses allocated to this line, Further discussions were held 
regarding the minimum level of unappropriated surplus; and whether or not a 
minimum dollar figure should be maintained or a percentage be maintained. It was 
agreed the Secretary-Treasurer would present different percentage scenarios to the 
Committee at the next regular meeting before the Committee brings forth a 
recommendation to the Board of Trustees, 


5. OPERATIONS INFORMATION 


The Secretary-Treasurer provided a verbal tender update, noting a change in 
Government Policy meant that only those tenders over $50,000 required Board . 
approval. He confirmed to date all tenders for supplies had been under $50,000. 
Discussions were held regarding the expiry dates for the janitorial contracts. 
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Trustee Bartlette requested clarification regarding the Minutes of March 19, 2012. It 
was confirmed information regarding dollar amounts, the numbers of positions and 
specific areas/programs which have been approved in previous budgets would be 
included in the budget sustain ability requests for the next budget. 


6. NEXT REGULAR MEETING: Monday. May 14.2012.1:00 p.m .. Board Room 


The meeting adjourned at 2: 11 p.rn. 


Respectfully submitted, 


M. Snelling (Chairperson) P. Bartlette 


M. Sefton L. Ross (Alternate) 







BRANDON SCHOOL DIVISION 


ACCUMULATED SURPLUS ANALYSIS 


As of March 30, 2012 


ACCUMULATED SURPLUS AS AT July 1, 2010 


ADD: Surplus (Deficit) on 2010-2011 Operations 


Accumulated Surplus - June 30, 2011 


LESS: Designated & Committed 
a) Insurance Aggregate Retention (Self-Insurance) 
b) School Budgets carry forward 


LESS: Designated but not Committed 
a) Vocational Equipment Replacement 
b) Major Renovations 
c) Administration Computers 
d) Transportation Fuel Infrastructure 
e) 2011-2012 Negotil!liOllCosts 


~),~~Ci~~~ --~~Wll~I(~: 
h) Computer Replacement 


UNALLOCATED SURPLUS - JUNE 30, 2011 


LESS: Sick Leave Accrual 


LESS: Projected over expenditure 2011/12 
ADD: DeSignated from above (e, f, g) in over expenditures 


Projected Unallocated Surplus - June 30, 2012 


Motion 


155/2006 
Policy 


156/2007 
1 


17/2002 


Appendix A 


$ 45,000 
123,600 
168,600 


50,000 
40,894 


9,924 
54,880 


21'8:000 
·:j1~jaao 


'9PiOOO 
180,110 


(682,166) 


$ 2,523,740 


1,037,620 


3,561,360 


(912,408) 


2,648,952 


(250,000) 


408,000 (274,166) 


$ 2,124,786 


In previous financial reports to the Board of Trustees we have reported the auditors opinion that the Division should carry an 
unappropriated surplus of at least 5% of the annual budgeted expenditures, or approximately $3,600,000. An unappropriated 
accumulated surplus of $2,124,786, or 2.9%, is a low operating contingency fund in relation to our total budget and the 
uncertainties characteristic of the current budgeting process. The Secretary-Treasurer's Department continues to recommend 
that the Board of Trustees endeavor to maintain the unappropriated accumulated surplus balance. 


Furthermore, we have recommended, and the Board of Trustees have agreed, that the unappropriated surplus not be allowed 
through budget deliberations to fall below a minimum level of $1,000,000 in order to be in a management position to address 
unexpected significant variances from budget. 







Summary of Projected Over/Under Expenditures 


2011/12 
As of March 30, 2012 


Motion Approved Over Expenditures 


67/2011 


165/2011 


158/2011 


2011/2012 negotiation costs 


VP at NE 


Teacher at NE & CP, Support for EAL 


Increase in grant revenue for above 


Teacher at LL 96/2011 


80/2011 


171/2011 


153/2011 


26/2011 


169/2011 


18/2012 


20/2012 


Accountant 


2nd floor Neelin Off-Campus 


Bus Transport to North End Community Centre 


Paving at CP 


Ameresco 


Crocus Plains Fieldhouse 


Meadows playground relocation 


Unapproved Over/Under Expenditures 


Salaries & Benefits 


HR Investigation - Policy 5026 


Heating System Maintenance/Boiler 


IT Projected overage (net of cabling reserve) 


Hydro under expenditure (gas, hydro) 


Other various over expenditures 


Total Projected over expenditure 


334,400.00 


(326,000.00) 


2is,0Q0.OID . 
31,800.00 


8,400.00 


··~d'm.; 
38,450.16 


25,000.00 


20,000.00 


5,900.00 


(28,938.97) 


250,000.00 


72,231.33 


38,027.84 


(275,084.08) 


25,379.69 


600,550.16 


81,615.81 


682,165.97 
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A. Business Arising for Board Action 
 
I. PRESENTATIONS 


 
FROM LEARNING SUPPORT SERVICES 
 Career Trek 
 


II. HUMAN RESOURCES 
 
III. SECRETARY-TREASURER 


 
1. GIVING OF NOTICE – POLICY 6006 AND  6019 


For Action ........................................................................................................................ K. Zabowski 
 


At the Regular Board Meeting on April 23, 2012 a Giving of Notice to rescind the 
following policies was given: 
 


- Policy 6006 – “Administrator of Student Support Services”; (Appendix A) 
- Policy 6019 – “Role of the Teacher. (Appendix B). 


  
 RECOMMENDATION: 


A motion to rescind the above-noted policies is included in the agenda for Board 
consideration. 


 
2. GIVING OF NOTICE – POLICY AND  PROCEDURES 5074 – WORKPLACE VIOLENCE 


PREVENTION 
For Action ........................................................................................................................ K. Zabowski 
 


At the Regular Board Meeting on April 23, 2012 a Giving of Notice was presented for the 
purpose of approving Policy and Procedures 5074 – “Workplace Violence Prevention”.  
The noted Policy and Procedures is attached as Appendix C.   
 
 RECOMMENDATION: 


A motion to approve the Policy and Procedures is included in the agenda for 
Board consideration. 


 
3. TABLED MOTION 


For Action ........................................................................................................................ K. Zabowski 
 


At the Regular Board Meeting on April 23, 2012 Motion No. 49/2012 was presented for 
the purpose of reaffirming Policy 4041 – “Fundraising”.  At the meeting, the Board 
agreed to table the motion in order to allow the motion to die at the Board table.  
Therefore, Motion No. 49/2012 has been brought back to this meeting in order to 
resume consideration of the item which had been previously “laid on the table”. 
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IV. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
 
V. SENIOR ADMINISTRATION RESPONSE TO TRUSTEE INQUIRIES  
 


1.  INQUIRY FROM TRUSTEE KRUCK – FINANCIAL HARDSHIP INFORMATION 
For Information ............................................................................................................... K. Zabowski 
 


At the January 23, 2012 Regular Board meeting, Trustee Kruck requested information 
regarding how parents at Crocus Plains Regional Secondary School, Vincent Massey High 
School, and École Secondaire Neelin High School are being informed that a financial 
hardship will not prevent a student from playing a sport and how is this information 
communicated to parents and students before teams are organized for the year.   
 
The Principals at the three (3) high schools have advised that they communicate that a 
financial hardship will not prevent a student from participating in an activity and that 
funds are available with parents and students at various activity information evening 
meetings, at other necessary times throughout the school year, and on a situation by 
situation basis.  The activity information sessions occur before the teams are organized. 
 
Furthermore, there has been discussion at the Policy Review Committee to include the 
communication process for the availability of funds in Policy 4001 – Offsite Activities. 
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B. Administrative Information 
 
I. HUMAN RESOURCES 
 


1. PERSONNEL REPORT 
For Information .................................................................................................................. B. Switzer 
 


Included in the agenda package as Confidential #1 is the Personnel Report, a listing of 
resignations and employment approved by the Superintendent of Schools and 
Secretary-Treasurer since the last meeting. 


 
II. SECRETARY-TREASURER 
 


1.  BUS ACCIDENT 
For Information ............................................................................................................... K. Zabowski 
 


Correspondence has been received from the Supervisor of Transportation advising of an 
accident on Friday, April 27, 2012, at approximately 3:20 p.m., involving bus 40-23, 
while on regular route assignment Red 4.  The bus was involved in a collision with 
another vehicle while the bus was travelling northbound on 26th Street at McTavish 
Avenue.  The driver of the other vehicle is 100% at fault as they proceeded through the 
intersection while it was unsafe to do so.  No apparent injuries were sustained by the 
driver of the bus. There were no students on the bus at the time of the accident.   There 
was minimal damage to the school bus.  The accident was reported to Manitoba Public 
Insurance.  This is provided as information. 
 


2. BUS ACCIDENT 
For Information ............................................................................................................... K. Zabowski 
 


Correspondence has been received from the Supervisor of Transportation advising of an 
accident on Monday, May 7, 2012, at approximately 3:52 p.m., involving bus 40-36, 
while on regular assignment.  The bus was involved in a multi-vehicle accident in which 
the bus struck a vehicle stopped at a traffic light and caused a chain reaction with two 
other vehicles stopped at the same traffic light.  No apparent injuries were sustained by 
the driver of the bus or its passengers.  There were nine students on the bus at the time 
of the accident and they were assessed by emergency service personnel and found to be 
without injury.  There was significant damage to the vehicle that the bus struck and little 
apparent damage to the bus; however, the bus will be further assessed for damages.  
Police and emergency services were in attendance at the scene of the accident.  The 
accident was reported to Brandon Police Services and Manitoba Public Insurance.  This 
is provided as information. 


 
III. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
 


1. SCHOOL INFORMATION 
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For Information ............................................................................................................... D. Michaels 
 


A. QUALITY LEARNING 
 


QUALITY LEARNING AT LINDEN LANES SCHOOL 
Report prepared by Ms. Kathy Brigden, Principal, Linden Lanes School  
 


In response to the needs identified in the Phonological Awareness Screening Tool 
(PAST), administered to all kindergarten students in the fall of 2011, our school team 
has focused on the continued development of these skills with our kindergarten 
students. Phonological Awareness refers to an understanding of the sound structure 
of language, more specifically that language is made up of words, syllables, rhymes 
and sounds (phonemes). Students with a good understanding of Phonological 
Awareness have the underlying framework in place for reading (decoding) and 
writing (encoding). Students who have difficulty with this area of language often 
struggle with the concept of how sounds work in print. 
 
The school team including kindergarten teachers, literacy support teacher and 
resource teacher participated in professional learning facilitated by Jan Pilling, 
Speech/Language Pathologist. A further understanding of Phonological Awareness 
was reviewed and time was spent on the essential skills and strategies to support 
the development of this area of literacy. Kindergarten teachers will integrate this 
into their program planning and implementation. The literacy support teacher will 
work with individual and small groups of students on the specific skills associated 
with Phonological Awareness. This approach will benefit all students as well as 
strengthen the skills of students that struggle with these concepts.  
 


B. QUALITY TEACHING 
 


QUALITY TEACHING AT ST. AUGUSTINE SCHOOL 
Report prepared by Ms. Betty Howell, Principal, St. Augustine School  
 


The focus of this report is our school goal to improve numeracy achievement. This 
year the addition of a numeracy support teacher on a half time basis, has allowed us 
to more fully explore the options for supporting students delayed in numeracy. In 
the late summer and fall, the numeracy support teacher attended the Math 
Recovery training, and implemented the individual diagnostic Math assessments 
associated with Math Recovery. This process was shared with the Early Years staff, in 
terms of the level of diagnostic information obtained from these assessments. 
Following the assessments, numeracy groups were formed based on instructional 
need. As students mastered concepts, new students may be taken into the group, 
while others return to classroom instruction. In addition, the numeracy teacher 
worked on developing a group assessment for use with the middle years’ classrooms 
to look at the performance in the number strand. From this work, he was able to 
develop a class profile and form intervention groups based on those results. An 
additional focus has been the co-teaching model, in which the numeracy teacher 
and classroom teacher work together on teaching a concept and together support 
the students in learning the concept.  Within the numeracy program, Mr. Kanski has 
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also been able to preview some support materials and share those 
recommendations with the school staff, as well as provide some professional 
learning sessions at our school planning days. We have been focusing on the number 
strand and patterns and relations, as these areas were identified in Divisional data 
collection as points of focus. We will be able to track the ongoing shifts in 
achievement as a result of our focused work in the classroom and in numeracy 
support.  


 
C. QUALITY SUPPORT SERVICES 


 


QUALITY SUPPORT SERVICES AT CROCUS PLAINS REGIONAL SECONDARY SCHOOL 
Report prepared by Mr. Terry Osiowy, Principal, Crocus Plains Regional Secondary School  
 
The English as an Additional Language Program at Crocus Plains Regional Secondary 
School has grown during the past three (3) years.  During this period, our EAL 
population has increased from approximately twenty five (25) students to over one 
hundred and fourty five (145) students.  The CPRSS EAL population is projected to 
reach close to one hundred and ninety (190) students in 2012 – 2013. 
 
Our EAL program incorporates both language development classes and shelter 
content area courses.  Both streams of our program provide the necessary 
opportunities for our EAL learners to develop their language skills and to complete 
credits towards graduation. 
 
To ensure that our EAL students continue with the appropriate programming, the 
CPRSS Student Services Department and EAL Department expanded and improved 
the 2012 – 2013 course selection and registration process for our EAL students and 
parents.  To ensure that our EAL population received accurate course selection 
information and registration assistance, a comprehensive registration process for 
our students was developed.  These additional activities went above and beyond the 
comprehensive course selection and registration process that is in place for CPRSS 
students. 
 
The following registration activities were incorporated into the CPRSS course 
selection and registration process to support our EAL learners and their respective 
families with this very important process.    
 
EAL - Grade Group Meeting - grade 9 English as an Additional Language Students 
 
• Date: Wednesday, February 22, 2012 
• Time: Periods 5 and 6 


EAL - Grade Group Meeting - grade 10 English as an Additional Language Students 
 
• Date: Thursday, February 23, 2012 
• Time: Periods 5 and 6 
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EAL - Grade Group Meeting - grade 11 and Returning grade 12 English as an 
Additional Language Students 
 
• Date: Monday, February 27, 2012 
• Time: Periods 5 and 6 


EAL Registrations Completion – Spanish Students 
 
• Date: Wednesday, February 29, Thursday, March 1, Friday, March 2, and a.m. of 


Monday, March 5, 2012 
• Time: All Day 


EAL Registrations Completion – Chinese Students 
 
• Date: Monday, March 5, 2012 (p.m.) and Tuesday, March 6, 2012 (a.m.) 
• Time: All Day 


EAL Student Registrations – Non Spanish, Non Chinese – All other Languages  
 
• Date: Tuesday, March 6, 2012  
• Time: Afternoon 


EAL Student Registrations – Non Spanish, Non Chinese - All other Languages 
 
• Date:  Wednesday, March 7, 2012  
• Time: All Day 


In addition to these activities, course selection and registration information was 
translated and each family had scheduled sessions with interpreters to assist with 
the registration process if required.   
 


D. ADMINISTRATIVE AND STATISTICAL INFORMATION 
 


SUSPENSIONS  
 


SCHOOL NO./STUDENTS NO./DAYS REASON 
    
Crocus Plains 
Regional Secondary 
School 
 
École Secondaire 
Neelin High School 
 
Vincent Massey High 
School 
 
 


27 
 
 
 
3 
 
 
6 


3,5,10,30 
 
 
 
5 
 
 
5,30 


Assaultive Behaviour, Drug 
and Alcohol Policy, 
Unacceptable Behaviour 
 
Unacceptable Behaviour 
 
 
Drug and Alcohol Policy, 
Unacceptable Behaviour 
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ENGLISH AS AN ADDITIONAL LANGUAGE (EAL) ENROLMENT REPORTING / APRIL 2012 
 


The Brandon School Division Currently has 1240 English as an Additional Language 
(EAL) Students. 
 


• 23 new registrations for the current school year were received in April 2012; 
• 10 students left the Brandon School Division from April 1 – 30, 2012. 


 
The number of new EAL registrations received to date for the 2011/2012 school year 
is as follows: 


 
Month of Registration Number of New EAL 


Registrations Received 
August 2011 3 
September 2011 188 
October 2011 20 
November 2011 18 
December 2011 7 
January 2012 9 
February 2012 26 
March 2012 22 
April 2012 23 


Total 316 
 


The current school totals are as follows: 
 


 Current 
Total 


Students who 
have left the 


Division 


EAL 
Discontinued 


(Stage 5+) 
Alexander 0   
Betty Gibson 112 5  
Crocus Plains 150 17 1 
Earl Oxford 64 1  
George Fitton 91 6  
Green Acres 18 3  
Harrison 1   
J.R. Reid 21   
King George 80 4  
Kirkcaldy Heights 21   
Linden Lanes 21   
Meadows 127 6  
Neelin 30 3  
New Era 155 9  
O’Kelly 11   
Riverheights 58 4  
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 Current 
Total 


Students who 
have left the 


Division 


EAL 
Discontinued 


(Stage 5+) 
Riverview 45 1  
Spring Valley 19   
St. Augustine 38 2 2 
Valleyview Centennial 12 1 1 
Vincent Massey 133 10 2 
Waverly Park 33 1  


Total 1240 73 6 
 


The number of students who left Brandon School Division from April 1 - 30, 2012 is 
10 (ten). 
 
Of the ten (10) students that left the Brandon School Division: 
• one (1) student moved to Mexico; 
• one (1) student moved to China; 
• two (2) students moved to Calgary; 
• three (3) students moved to Douglas School; 
• two (2) students are working; and 
• one (1) student moved to Winnipeg. 
 
Eight (8) students changed catchment areas within the Brandon School Division 
from April 1 – 30, 2012. 


 
2.  DIVISIONAL INITIATIVES 


For Information ............................................................................................................... D. Michaels 
 


A. QUALITY LEARNING 
 


PRINCIPAL PREPARATION PROGRAM – SESSION 18 “PERSPECTIVES OF NEW 
ADMINISTRATORS” / APRIL 17, 2012 
Report prepared by Mr. Jaime Lombaert, Vice Principal, George Fitton School 
  
Presenters: Phil Vickers, Principal, Betty Gibson School; Elaine McFadzen, Vice 
Principal, Crocus Plains Regional Secondary School; Marty Jordan, Vice Principal, 
Riverheights School 
 
The presentation consisted of case studies, survival tips, inspirational videos, and 
much more.  The presenters took the participants through a “Day in the Life of a 
New Administrator.”  Ideas were then shared not only on how to survive but also 
how to thrive as a new administrator.  A discussion took place on the changing 
relationships that happens when a teacher becomes an administrator.  Phil, Elaine, 
and Marty gave the Principal Preparation Program Participants excellent insight, 
understanding, and the overall perspectives of new administrators. 
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LEARNING SUPPORT SERVICES MEETING / APRIL 17, 2012 
Report prepared by Mr. Greg Malazdrewicz, Associate Superintendent  
 


On Monday, April 16th, 2012 Dr. Christopher Kearney of the University of Nevada, 
Las Vegas presented a full day workshop for  an audience of almost two hundred 
and fifty (250) educators from across the province on the topic of School Refusal 
Behaviours.  Brandon School Division was well represented as principals, guidance 
counsellors and social workers were in attendance. 
 
The workshop presented a strong research based structural model for responding to 
school refusal behaviours.  Beginning with clarifications of how to discriminate 
between types of school refusal behaviours based on a functional approach model 
reflecting avoidance, aversion, attention-seeking and rewards groupings the day was 
highly informative. 
 
With a functional model outlined he moved into contextual factors: the child, 
parents, family, peers, school and community as aspects that can have a dramatic 
impact on school refusal behaviour.  Assessment models and approaches were 
surveyed culminating in a Response to Intervention (RtI) model for strategic 
interventions/treatments to address the various needs of students. 
 
During the morning of Tuesday, April 17, 2012, Dr. Kearney, provided a mini-review 
of the previous day's session again specifically for our divisional team.  The more 
intimate setting provided the opportunity for a lot of dialogue between staff and 
with Dr. Kearney on more specific aspects related to divisional models and school 
based interventions. 
 
The next meeting of the Learning Support Services and Collaborative Learning 
Community will take place on May 15, 2012. 
 
FULL DAY/EVERY DAY KINDERGARTEN STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING / APRIL 19, 2012 
 
The Full Day/Every Day Kindergarten Steering Committee met on April 19, 2012.  A 
discussion was held regarding each school’s progress.  Each school submitted an 
anecdotal case for inclusion in the report to the Board of Trustees.  Teresa Vallotton 
will develop a template that will capture data uniformly.  Report to be presented to 
the Board of Trustees June 11, 2012. 
 
The next meeting of the Full Day/Every Day Kindergarten Steering Committee will 
take place on May 17, 2012. 
 
PRINCIPAL PREPARATION PROGRAM STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING / APRIL 24, 2012 
 


The Principal Preparation Program (PPP) Steering Committee held a meeting on April 
24, 2012 to review current participants’ requests for ongoing mentorship 
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opportunities.  Work also began on the preparation required for the implementation 
of the Proposed Year 3, commencing in September 2012. 
 
The next meeting of the Principal Preparation Program Steering Committee will take 
place on May 23, 2012. 
 


B. QUALITY SUPPORT SERVICES 
 


LET THE CHILDREN PLAY / APRIL 20, 2012 
Report prepared by Ms. Veronica Adams, Program Facilitator 
 


“Let the Children Play” was held on April 20th, 2012 at the Victoria Inn. The Brandon 
Healthy Families Committee organized the event and report that approximately one 
hundred and ninety (190) people were in attendance.  Registrants for the event 
included representation from: 
 
Assiniboine Community College 
Brandon Regional Health Authority 
Brandon School Division 
Brandon University (Education Faculty) 
Child Care  
Childrens disABILITY Services 
City of Brandon 
Province of Manitoba 
Rotary Club 
 
Approximately forty (40) attendees represented Brandon School Division.  This 
included Counsellors, Educational Assistants (Preschool Speech Language 
Pathologists EA’s), Kindergarten Teachers, Learning Support Specialists, Principals, 
Program Facilitators, Resource Teachers, Speech-Language Pathologists as well as 
representation from the Board of Trustees. 
 
The Brandon Healthy Families Committee will facilitate community involvement in 
regards to recommendations from the day’s activities.  Veronica Adams, Terry 
Osiowy and Darlene Wilkinson represent Brandon School Division on the Brandon 
Healthy Families Committee. 
 
QUALITY SUPPORT SERVICES AT GEORGE FITTON SCHOOL - BUILDING STUDENTS SUCCESS 
WITH ABORIGINAL PARENTS PROGRAM (BSSAP) 
Report prepared by Ms. Shawna Mozdzen, BSSAP Coordinator  
 


I am pleased with how the Building Students Success with Aboriginal Parents 
program at George Fitton School has been coming together.  This is my first year as 
the BSSAP Coordinator and I feel that I am learning more and more as our program 
develops.  We started the year off slowly as I was getting to know some of the 
parents, students, and staff here at George Fitton.  In September there was a 
welcome back evening held in the school gym.  A First Nations speaker and a Metis 
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fiddler came into the school and talked about culture and traditions.  We were 
entertained with fiddle music and jigging demonstrations. In October, we welcomed 
back the Metis fiddler and he brought with him jiggers and square dancers and they 
taught us some steps and square dances, getting the audience involved. 
 
There is now a beading club at our school and there are approximately fifteen (15) 
members.  The students involved have been making earrings and we will eventually 
be moving onto necklaces and beading using a loom.  It is nice to see so many 
involved and seeing their proud faces as they complete their projects with success. 
 
We have also had a successful Aboriginal Taco sale during a lunch hour and plan to 
have another one before the end of the year.  The bannock and toppings were 
prepared by parents, and the grade seven and eight Finding My Way students 
volunteered to serve the tacos to the students and staff that purchased them. 
 
We celebrated Louis Riel day by hosting a jigging and square dancing evening once 
again in our gym. 
 
Currently, there are parents working together to make a star blanket.  They meet in 
the evenings when time permits.  One of the parents is teaching the others the art of 
star blanket making and has offered to guide any who are interested in making 
powwow regalia for themselves of their children. 
 
There will be a powwow held at George Fitton School on May 23, 2012.  It is in the 
planning stage right now, but seems to be coming along nicely.  Some of the plans 
include: a grad entry, dancing demonstrations, and information available on the 
different cultures and traditions of Aboriginal people. 
 
I look forward to more success with this program and understand that it take time to 
develop. 
 


3. CORRESPONDENCE 
For Information ............................................................................................................... D. Michaels 
 


CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED FROM DARRYL GERVAIS, DIRECTOR, MANITOBA EDUCATION, 
INSTRUCTION, CURRICULUM AND ASSESSMENT BRANCH 
 


The following correspondence has been received from Darryl Gervais, Director, 
Manitoba Education, Instruction, Curriculum and Assessment Branch for Sukhminder 
Bath and Brent Richards: 
 


“As you are aware, Sukhminder Bath and Brent Richards are members of the 
grade 12 Applied Mathematics Test Development Committee.  I would like to 
draw your attention to the outstanding contribution that Sukhminder and Brent 
have made to the committee.  They have demonstrated a high level of 
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commitment, leadership, and skill in group facilitation while involved with 
committee work. 
 
The Instruction, Curriculum and Assessment Branch appreciates the time, effort, 
and professional expertise that Sukhminder and Brent have brought to the test 
development process.  We also value and appreciate the fact that you made it 
possible for them to attend the committee meetings that took place during the 
2011/2012 school year. 
 
We sincerely hope that Sukhminder and Brent have found this experience to be 
professionally enriching.  Again, thank you for allowing members of your staff to 
share their experience and knowledge with the committee.” 
 


CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED FROM CHILD AND FAMILY SERVICES OF WESTERN MANITOBA 
 


The following correspondence has been received from Laurie Jackson, Director of 
Programs, Child and Family Services of Western Manitoba for Brent Lowrie: 
 


“Dear Mr. Lowrie: 
 
On behalf of Brandon Healthy Families Team, I want to take this opportunity to 
thank you and your Graphic Art class for the hours invested in helping our Team 
develop our logo and bookmarks.  This logo recently helped us to “brand” our 
coalition at a recent event, Let the Children Play, attended by 200 participants, 
many of whom were community and provincial champions for children.” 
 


Brent Lowrie is a teacher in the Graphic Arts department at Crocus Plains Regional 
Secondary School. 
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